
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – September 29, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Road Agent Douglas Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for a porch on the Jan Langer property located 

on Route 117.  Map 218, Lot 46.   

 

The Selectmen will not be meeting on October 13, 2008 in observance of the 

Columbus Day Holiday. 

 

The Town Office and the Office of the Town Clerk/Tax Collector will be closed on 

October 13, 2008 in observance of the Columbus Day Holiday. 

 

Road Agent Douglas Glover met with the Selectmen to update them on Highway 

Department business.  Mr. Glover has met with Harold Aldrich in regard to purchasing 

some of his property on Creamery Pond Road.  The plan as drawn by Harry Burgess was 

discussed and Mr. Glover would like to make some changes to the area under 

consideration.  The Selectmen asked Mr. Glover to contact Mr. Burgess and get the plan 

amended.  Mr. Glover discussed equipment maintenance and budget for 2009.  Mr. 

Glover discussed several wells on South Road that he will attempt to contact the owners 

in regard to the wells possibly caving in. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a decision by the Board of Land and Tax Appeals and will await 

a response from the assessors in regard to the decision. 

 

MR. REID made a motion to accept the minutes of September 22, 2008 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday, October 6, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 
 


